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SK Stephen Natale.............. 462-4483 

Fr. Paul Minnihan, Pastor ... 846-4489 

SK Paul Unpingco .............. 462-2263 

SK Jeffrey Brent ................. 846-5051 

SK Mark Worrell .................. 426-5375 

SK PGK Joe Balestreri ....... 399-4253 

SK PGK Brad Schieferstein 846-7181 

Dave Frankenberger .          846-8561 

Chris Sigua ......................... 461-2340 

Dennis Roberts ................... 216-0981 

SK Gene Dove ..................... 493-0683 

SK Jeffrey Carvalho  …510-754-1057 

Dan Hughes ........................ 462-0481 

Bob Dompe ......................... 583-5191 

PGK Frank Costa ................ 846-4205 

PGK Lou Santero ................ 846-5124 

SK Michael Egbujor ............ 230-8034 

Junior Estrada .................... 560-6346 

SK PGK Michael Machi Jr. . 394-4442 

SK PGK Chuck Berardi ...... 381-1643 

SK PGK Mario daSilva .……828-6006 

PGK John Moore ................ 519-0744 

PGK Tim Tuttle ................... 484-4341 

My Dear Brothers in Christ, 

We started off this month with our annual Christmas Party hosted again 
this year by Lorraine and Michael Hewitt and co-hosted by Theresa and 
Mark Kotch.  Thank you, Michael, Lorraine, Theresa and Mark for being so 

gracious.  It really was wonderful to enjoy fraternal fellowship at a joyous 
time of year and to enjoy the sing-a-longs led by our very own, expert 
ukulele player David Melander.  And a very special “Thank You” to all our 

brothers and your wives who brought the appetizers, the entrees, the 
disserts, the salads and the wine.  Delicious! 

Our annual fun loving event, Breakfast with Santa, held on Sunday, 
December 14th.  Since we have a new stove now we were able to make 

pancakes, cook breakfast sausages and cook scrambled eggs.  Someone 
put me in charge of making the scrambled eggs and that alone was 

experience in itself.  400 eggs worth!  It was so nice to have a wonderful 
stove to cook on.  And after I put on my chef’s coat and started to cook, 
Lou Santero suggested that we had just elevated our kitchen to a whole 

new level.  We are now a 5 star restaurant!  Special thanks Joe Balestreri 
for coordinating, Santa Claus Dave Jones, Lou Santero for picking up the 
Christmas trees and returning them and also for cooking the pancakes 

along with Ron Johnson, Michael Machi for making the food supply run, 
Vicki and John Gorman for serving the scrambled eggs, Mike Kliment for 
the fabulous photography, John Moore for the Christmas music and all the 

rest of my loving and dedicated brother Knights who made this a fun and 
very enjoyable experience for all our parish children who sat on Santa’s 
lap.  Also, let’s not forget all the toys we collected, 4 big bundles worth, 

which we delivered to the CCOP Jail Ministry for distribution to inmate 
children.  Heartwarming to say the least!    

Also last month, the CCOP Knights of Columbus Crowd Control and 
Parking Police were out in force on two occasions.  Parking patrols were 

conducted at the Christmas Concert held on Friday We started off this 
month with our annual Christmas Party hosted again this year by night, 
12/19 and then again on Christmas Eve at the 4:00 and 8:00 pm Masses.  

Once again, thanks to Brother David Frankenberger, who coordinated 
these patrols with such precision and control that the Pleasanton Police 
called me to see if we could assist them with parking and crowd control at 

the Christmas Parade next year!  I said yes!  Just kidding of course!  But 
thanks to all our brother Knights who helped with this valuable help to our 
parish.  Beautiful! 
(continued on next page) 



 

 

 

We started selling tickets to the Crab Feed and Silent Auction last weekend after all Masses and we 

have permission from Fr. Paul to continue selling this weekend and next weekend as well.  Sales are 

progressing nicely, but if you’re planning to attend please contact Tim Tuttle as soon as you can.  This 

event will be held on Saturday, January 17th and will sell out so don’t hesitate to call.  I want to extend 

a big, big heartfelt “THANK YOU!” to Tim Tuttle for coordinating the whole event again this year, 

person by person, item by item, job by job, team by team.  It is no small task!   

Also, I wanted to extend a special “Thank You” to Lou Santero and his team for all the hard work in 

soliciting auction prizes.  These guys remind me of a band of carpet baggers who get up early in the 

morning and then roam the streets of Pleasanton, Livermore and Dublin asking for donations and are 

very successful at it!  This is incredible!    

It’s all the crab, bout the crab, more crab!  Relative to the Crab Feed, it is our biggest fund raiser of 

the year for our council and it is one of the most labor intensive as well.  We will need a lot of help.  If 

you can participate in way, shape or form please come to our meeting this week to review final details.  

Then, if you commit yourself to a job, a task or a team, please show up early, on time and be 

responsible.  Please let Tim Tuttle, Paul Unpingco or me know if you can’t keep a commitment so we 

can adjust accordingly.   

Looking forward I want to offer some food for thought: if you are still a First Degree Knight and have 

been for a long time, I want you to give some prayerful thought and consideration to moving forward 

to the Second and Third Degrees. There are 4 tenets to Knights of Columbus, Charity, Unity, Fraternity 

and Patriotism.  I can assure you that the second and third degree ceremonies, Unity and Fraternity 

respectively, are wonderful experiences and you will come away with a different perspective and 

deeper knowledge of why we do what we do as Knights.  Make the move to make 2015 your year to 

move ahead and to round out your dedication and commitment.  For those of you who are Third 

Degree Knights, the same thought processes apply.  The Fourth Degree Exemplification, Patriotism, will 

be held the first weekend in February in Rohnert Park.  It is a wonderful and beautiful ceremony.  Talk 

to Jeff Brent or to me.  We will get you on your way. 

As we begin the new calendar year and we are in the last 6 months of our Columbian year, I want to 

reach out to our brother Knights who have not been participating in any of the events nor attending 

meetings for a long time.  I want you to know that we miss you, we want to see you and we would 

welcome you with a warm embrace!  So much has changed and I want to invite you to come back in 

and see what’s happening.  For your 2015 resolutions, if you are looking to deepen your faith, do more 

in charity, support our pastor Fr. Paul, share in fraternal brotherhood or do something more for our 

community, then we want to see you.  No matter your interest, we have something for everyone.  

Come and experience what we as Knights are called to do.  Becoming a Knight is a calling and you 

were all chosen for a reason!  If your interest or concern is of a personal nature, or if there is 

something that is keeping you away, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.  I would be more 

than happy to talk to you.  

Finally, wishing you, my brother Knights and your families, a very Happy, Healthy, Prosperous and 

Blessed New Year!  Being your Grand Knight for the past 6 months has been a blessing to me in so 

many ways.  I want to you all to know how much I appreciate all the loving support, the guidance, the 

knowledge, the humor and the fellowship.   

Thank you! 

 

Ad majorem Dei gloriam, 
 

Stephen 
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04 January Donut Social; All AM Masses; Both Churches  

07 January Officer’s Meeting, 6:00 PM, St. Elizabeth Seton, Room A 

 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM, St. Elizabeth Seton, Room A 
08 January Officer’s Meeting, 6:00 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall, Room 4  

 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall; Rms 4-5  

17 January Crab Feed/Silent Auction, 5-11 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall 
21 January Military Peer Support, 7:00 PM, SES Room A 

24 January Walk for Life 

 

01 February Donut Social; All AM Masses; Both Churches  

05 February Officer’s Meeting, 7:00 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall, Room 4  

07 February 4th Degree Exemplification, All Day, Rohnert Park 

12 February Business Meeting, 7:30 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall; Rms 4-5  

18 February Military Peer Support, 7:00 PM, SES Room A 

 

Note the change in date and location for the January Officer’s and Business Meetings.  
The Pastor has preempted all Thursday meetings in January to allow for unfettered access 

to the January Adult Education Series. 

Never has the time been more essential to stand together and  WALK FOR  LIFE!  Never have the lives and rights of 
the unborn child needed to be defended as much as now! Never have we been so committed to end the culture of 

death that surrounds us and is so pervasive in society! 

Will you walk with me? 

Let us speak for those who can not speak, peacefully walk for those who can not walk and pray for all who are 

involved with abortion. 

LOCATION:  Civic Center,  San Francisco 

WHEN:        Saturday, January 24, 2015 

PROGRAM:  10:45 AM- 12:15 PM    Silent No More Awareness Campaign 

                  11:00 AM- 12:30 PM    Info Faire 

                  12:30 PM-   1:30 PM     Rally 

                  1:30 PM                       Walk (Market St. to Justin Herman Plaza, approx. 2 miles) 

MISC.:        Bring a drink and boxed lunch to eat while listening to testimonies and speakers. 

CONTACT:   Lou Santero 925-846-5124,  lpsantero@yahoo.com  for further information or to attend as a group via  

                  BART  

mailto:lpsantero@yahoo.com
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A small group of Knights are gathering prizes for our Silent 
Auction which will be held in January. I am hoping that in 
addition to this small solicitation group, our members will 
give serious thought to providing prizes as well. Whether 
you own a business that could supply a product, are a 
professional that could offer a service, a member that has a 
summer home for use, something of value that is just 
taking up space in your closet or if you're doing business 
with a firm that may be able to help us, please know that 
all donations are welcomed and appreciated. 

Last year eleven brother knights personally gave or 
approached friends who owned businesses who donated 
prizes which accounted for a very large part (30%) of the 
almost $18,000 raised for charities and ministries. This 
made a huge affect on our success and I'm optimistic this 
will happen again but only accompanied with a lot of 

prayer. 

A solicitation letter is provided for this purpose.  MS Word 
and PDF files for that letter are attached to the email that 
distributed this Newsletter.  Please bring your donation to 
any Officer or Business meeting or call Lou Santero 925-
846-5124, email: lpsantero@yahoo.com for pick up. All 
donations should be rendered by the end of December if 
possible.   
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Worthy Brothers, 

Merry Christmas.  May the Spirit of the Infant Jesus shine brightly in your homes this Christmas Day. 

Christmas and the end of the calendar year allow us to reflect on the past and the future.  As a Chapter, 

you have accomplished a great deal in a few months.  

* The August Mass and Installation Brunch was the largest attendance of the Chapter Installations in 

the State.  Due to the success,  next year’s Installation is scheduled as a Mass and brunch on August 

14th, 2015.  This is the feast of Our Lady’s Assumption.  An honor for next year’s officers to be installed 

on one of her feast days. 

* The two training courses for FSs and GKs in October assisted you in better understanding our 

Orders technology and methods of handling membership. 

* The amazing success of our Bishop’s Vocation Dinner.  The sold out 600 person crowd was pleasing 

to Bishop Barber.  He asked we schedule another one next year (November 14th, 2015).  You raised 

over $14,000 for vocations, honored three Diocesan priests and recognized over 60 Altar Servers.  Rick 

Jarrett, Chris Valvo and the St. Francis Council cannot be thanked  

enough.  Again, this was the most attended of the Vocation Dinners throughout the State. Relax with 

your families and enjoy Christmas while we prepare for the future.  Our activity will center on smaller 

projects but no less meaningful. 

*The West Coast Walk for Life is Saturday January 24th, 2015 in San Francisco.  Last year many 

pastors did not emphasize it from the pulpit or in their homilies.  Please politely request they speak on 

this to motivate parishioners to attend.  Bishop Barbara will be attending and is requesting pastors put 

more emphasis on the event. 

* The World Games Special Olympics for July 2015 will be requesting coordinators in each Council for 

volunteer sign ups and event attendance.  All events except opening and closing ceremonies are free.  

More details on this will be discussed at the January 17th Chapter Meeting. 

* Catholic Charities of the East Bay(CCEB) is in need of a client van.  At the June 2014 Chapter 

meeting, we were requested to raise funds for this effort.  Councils have begun the donation process by 

simply writing Van Fund in the memo line. 

* We are limited in Wheelchairs in the Diocese.  As an example, there is the upcoming 4th Annual 

Charity Sporting Clay Shootout in Brother Ruben’s District.  Since $300 buys 2 wheel chairs, it would be 

good to see every Council raise some funds for the wheelchair Mission.  At the January Chapter 

meeting, Brother Lou Salvatore will speak about the wheelchair effort. 

Since it is Christmas, a gift to every Council.  When I attend a Council meeting for the first time, I will 

give the Grand Knight $15: $5 each for CCEB Van Fund, $5 for Special Olympics and $5 for the 

Council’s Wheelchair effort.   

My Brothers in the next eight days, we walk through the 3rd and 4th Joyful mysteries of the Rosary.  

May Our Lord and Savior Bless you, your families and your homes.  You do great things in His name: for 

all is possible with Him and nothing is possible without Him. 

Vivat Jesus 

Charles ‘Chuck’ Bellavia, DD #39, FDD, PGK 

President, Oakland Diocese Chapter 

(510) 673-3513(C)  
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Military Peer Support Group

Catholic Community of Pleasanton
3999 Bernal Ave, Pleasanton, CA. 94566

(925)846-4489

Mission: This is a mutual self-help non-denominational group for military veterans.  The intent is to 

provide a safe and sterile environment where we can openly discuss the difficulties of coping with the 

thoughts and feelings associated with past combat operations; along with the difficulties associated 

with life outside the military back at home by providing emotional, psychological and moral support 

for each other (we are not associated with any government entity or other veterans’ organization).

For more information please contact: 

Dominick Pietro at (925) 462-4665 or pietr11@comcast.net

Dates / Times:

Currently we meet the third Wednesday of every month 

Time - 7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.
Location – St. Augustine, Rectory Conference room
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As a father, you worry about your children and do everything you can to 

protect them. You try to raise them right and make sure they are prepared 
to become adults. But have you ever thought about buying life insurance for 

your child?  

When you insure a child, you are protecting his or her future. Did you know 
that one out of every six adults get rated, postponed, or denied for 

insurance coverage? If you purchase a policy for your child from the Knights 
of Columbus, it guarantees that more insurance can be purchased for that 

child without proving insurability.  

Unfortunately, as fathers we don’t have a crystal ball to tell us the future of 
our children. Your child could contract  a rare disease, be diagnosed with 

cancer, or become overweight. But did you know that right now you can 
purchase a child’s policy, in many cases, for less than $10 a month?  

I’ve heard it said that people don’t want to “profit” from the death of a 
child, so they won’t purchase coverage on their children. God forbid 

something tragic happens, those funds can come in handy at a time when 

finances will be the last thing on a parent’s mind. I have never heard a 
story about someone who regretted buying coverage on their child.  

Contact me today to discuss the many policy options for child plans, 
including 10- and 20-Pay life insurance. We can meet at your home or my 

office. 
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If you are receiving a printed copy of this newsletter and can be accessed via email you are missing 

out!  The electronic copy of the Newsletter arrives sooner, is in color and the content is not 

compressed to fit into the limitations of the printed page.  If you want an electronic copy, send 

your email address to:  dompe@pacbell.net 

 

 If you have submitted an entry to the Prayer Requests on the following page, please review 

the list to determine if your entry is correct and is still current.  Please contact the Newsletter 

Editor for any corrections, deletions and additions.  Entries older than six months will 

occasionally be removed.  If you wish to have the prayer request retained, please contact me.  

 

 Our Council is located in the Oakland Chapter (oaklandkofc.org), District 39.   

 

We meet on the 1st Monday Evening each month at 7 PM -  St Elizabeth Seton 

Church (Room B) 

 

Should you need Job Search guidance, resource information, networking direc-
tion, or motivation support in your search for employment we are here to help! 

 

Linkedin Group - Employment Connections CCOP  

 

Mike_Machi@yahoo.com 

 When:  Every Monday Morning;  8:00 AM 

 Where:  Sweet & Savory 

   5690 Stoneridge Drive—Cross Street, Gibraltar 

 Why:  No Agenda—Just Brother Knights getting together for coffee & conversation 
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For those who are ill we pray that they will find 
the healing power of God: 

Jeni Bettencourt– Daughter of Brother Jim Carpenter 
Emily Schuchardt– Daughter of Brother Dan 
Schuchardt 
Dan Schuchardt– Father of Brother Dan Schuchardt, 
Extended Family of Brother Richard Fredette 

Karla Gonzalez– Friend of Brother Michael Schibler 
Domenic Picciano– Brother-in-Law of PGK Chuck Beraradi 
Jaime Sigua– Father of Brother Chris Sigua 
Phillip Dompe– Grandson of Brother Bob Dompe 
Liz Hatton– Friend of Brother Dennis Mortenson 
Karen Mortenson-Wife of Brother Dennis Mortenson 
Diana Bonnano-Friend of Brother Chuck Deckert 

Dean DeRanieri– Brother-in-Law of Brother Bill Rinetti 
Jennifer Robinson– Friend of Brother Mike Clauser 
Barbara Carvalho– Mother of Field Agent Jeff Carvalho 
Henry F. Dove– Brother Knight & Father of Brother 
Gene Dove 
Ronnie Dove– Uncle of Brother Gene Dove 

Stewart McMullen– Friend of Brother David Lamont 
Scarlett Nguyen-Baby Niece of Brother Mike Beltran 
Clar Hohlmdahl– Friend of Brother Laird Malley 
David Rodriguez-Dad of Brother Darren Medeiros’ Son-in-Law 
Erica & Colton Ghiorso-Wife & expected offspring of 
Brother Nick Ghiorso 
Ken Najm– Parish Friend of Brother Mike Guerra 

Ralph Ruocco– Brother of Brother Lou Ruocco 
Pat Bellavia– Wife of DD Chuck Bellavia 

Serra LaVo– Granddaughter of DD Chuck Bellavia’s Friend 
Paul Maurice– Father of Brother Dennis Maurice 
Carmella Goddard– Aunt of Brother Mike Burns 
Elizabeth Burns– Mother of Brother Mike Burns 
Michael McGillivray– Brother of Brother Dan McGillivray 

Marvel Brodnick– Mother of Brother Dean Brodnick 
William Langenhuizen– Father of Brother Bob Lange 
Wenkwei Liu– Father of Brother Grant Liu 
Kathy Seits– Mother of Brother Timothy Seits 
Mary Beth Brown– Sister of Brother Bill Beston 
Dale Paul Federighi– Son of Brother Robert  Federighi 

Charlotte Keller– Friend of Brother Kevin Ryan 
Philip San Filippo– Brother-in-Law of Brother Kevin Ryan 

Kaithlen Opfelrion– Friend of Brother William Sroka 
Judi Welbeeved- Friend of Brother William Sroka 
Liz Sroka– Sister of Brother William Sroka 

Ardys Henson-Mother of Brother Christian Dungo 
David Kroepfl– Brother-in-Law of Brother Tom Egan 

Jessica Nett- Daughter of Brother Tom Egan 
Keith Nett– Grandson of Brother Tom Egan 
Lynne Crittendon– Sister of Brother Tom Smith 
Domenic Natale– Brother of GK Stephen Natale 
Ellyn Kelly– Mother of PGK Ray Kelly 
Doug Hewitt– Father of Brother Michael Hewitt 
Bob Murphy– Friend of Brother Michael Hewitt 

Patricia Guzman– Mother of Brother Robert Strawn 
David Strawn– Brother of Brother Robert Strawn 
Veronica Garcia– Sister of Brother Javier Garcia 
Shannon D’Cruz– Son of Brother Savio D’Cruz 

Delicosa Pergira-Aunt of Brother Savio D’Cruz 
Jim Barbaccia– Son of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Florence Barbaccia– Wife of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Frank Barbaccia– Cousin of Brother Jack Barbaccia 

Mike Kotch– Son of PGK Mark Kotch 
Bill Martin– Son of Brother Michael Martin 
Frederick Martin– Father of Brother Michael Martin 
Mike Santos– Son of Brother John Santos 
Newton & Sieczko Family– Brother Paul Unpinco 
Remmy Unpingco– Mother of Brother Paul Unpingco 
Segundo Unpingco– Father of Brother Paul Unpingco 

Jonathan Jacops– Son of Brother Mark Jacops 
Frank Jacops– Brother of Brother Mark Jacops 
Phillip Reilly– Son of PGK Joe Reilly 

Teresa Santero– Mother of PGK Lou Santero 
Adrienue Wood– Daughter of Brother John Wood 
Helen Kliment– Mother of PGK Mike Kliment 

Chris Kliment— Son of PGK Mike Kliment 
Kym McFate– Mother-in-Law of PGK Joseph Balestreri 
RaShawna Balestreri– Wife of PGK Joseph Balestreri 
Nina Balestreri– Daughter of PGK Joe Balestreri 
Travyn Rasiah– Son of Brother Pravin Rasiah 
Benjamin Cruz– Son of Brother Anthony Cruz 
Jennifer Hansen– Daughter of Brother Ron Hansen 

Judy Weld– Sister of Brother Ron Hansen 
John Hansen– Brother of Brother Ron Hansen 
Loring Brown– Friend of Brother Mark Worrell 
Susan Usher– Cousin of Brother Mark Worrell 
Helen Hirashiki-Wife of Brother Mark Worrell 
Marie Andal– Mother of Brother Dennis Andal 

Kevin Ngwanyia– Son of Brother George Ngwanyia 

Christine Estrada-Wife of Brother Junior Estrada 
Pedrito A. Estrada– Father of Brother Junior Estrada 
Margret Jones—Daughter of PKG Joe Jones 
Joshua Studendorff– Son of Brother Mike Studendorff 
Dorothy McDonald– Grandmother of PGK Tim Tuttle 
Julie Steeves– Sister of PGK Tim Tuttle 

Frank Machi– Brother of PGK Mike Machi, sr 
Kelli Machi-Wife of PGK Mike Machi, sr 
Chris Conley- A Brother Knight 
Brother Robert Federighi 
Brother Mike Yocham 
Brother Michael Auer 
Brother Ron Johnson 

Brother Rich Goddu 

Brother Paul Unpingco 
PGK John Moore 
PGK Joe Jones 
PGK George Leja 
PGK Jim Vigus 
Ray Fosse— A’s Announcer, Friend of this Council 
 

For those who are deceased we pray that they will 
join in the love of God: 
 

For all who are serving in the military we pray: 

That the love of God will be with them. Especially those 
in harms way. 

 



 

 

 

 

Knights of Columbus 

Council No. 6043 
P.O. BOX 454 
Pleasanton, CA  94566 

 

 

 

 

TO: 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Past issues of this newsletter can be found in our web site, www.kofc6043.org. 

Send your email address to Bob Dompe to obtain this newsletter via email. 
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